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FT. COLLINS, CO – October 15, 2003.  The U.S. General Services Administration’s (GSA) Public Buildings Service (PBS) and the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) Forest Service will celebrate the groundbreaking of Building E, the final building to be constructed on the Natural Resources Research Center (NRRC) campus, at a ceremony tomorrow at 2 p.m. The NRRC is located on the Colorado State University Foothills Research Campus. 
The Natural Resources Research Center project is a collaborative effort among the GSA, USDA, the City of Fort Collins and the U.S. Department of Interior. The project is in a campus-like setting on approximately 29 acres of land leased from Colorado State University and is located at 2150 Centre Ave., just South of the main CSU campus. The goal of the NRRC campus is to develop facilities to house natural resources research, operations and support functions. The Fort Collins office market will be significantly impacted as a result of this project. At full build-out, the campus will add approximately 485,000 rentable square feet of new build-to-suit office and laboratory space to the Fort Collins market.

GSA’s Public Buildings Service is the leasing agent on behalf of the federal government. Private developers are constructing the buildings; upon completion, the buildings are leased back to the government through GSA. Eventually, all six buildings will revert back to CSU ownership. This is a true private-public partnership in which the city of Fort Collins, the federal and state governments, and private sector developers worked together to provide a state-of-the-art research facility.  For additional information about PBS, visit http://www.rmrpbs.gsa.gov/.

The NRRC Building E is the district headquarters for the Arapaho-Roosevelt National Forest and Pawnee National Grasslands.  The building has many features, including a visitor information center, a conference center for public meetings, an exhibit area, an emergency response center for coordinating forest fire operation, and a natural landscape reflective of the Colorado environment.  Five different Forest Service facilities are being consolidated into the 43,500 square foot building and will be occupied by 164 Forest Service personnel.  Among those who will be occupying the space are wildlife biologists, fire ecologists, hydrologists and botanists, as well as financial analysts, computer specialists, mapping and engineering specialists, recreation planners and landscape architects.  For more information about the Arapaho-Roosevelt National Forest and Pawnee National Grasslands, please visit http://www.fs.fed.us/r2/arnf.
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